


DEAll llEA 01� HOPE SUPPOll'l'EllS 

School has started, football season is gearing up and fall will be 
here before we know it. There are so many things to be grateful 
for it is hard to know where to start. I am most grateful that 
through God's grace I have enjoyed over 31 years of recovery. 
Drug overdoses and related deaths are commonplace in the news 
today but what we don't see or hear about are the successes. 
Addicts and alcoholics can and do recover. It is true many lose 
their lives to this disease but help is available. Help is not only 
needed for the addict/alcoholic but the family as well. I can't tell 
you how many family members I speak to who are in crisis over 
their loved one and desperate to do anything to help EXCEPT to 
get help for themselves. I use the example of when you are flying, 
the instructions for safety are for the adult to put on their oxygen 
mask first so they can help their child; otherwise both may 
perish. Please remember it is not selfish to help yourself first, it is 
a matter of survival and may save both your lives. 

Rea of Hope has enjoyed much success over the last 11 plus 
years; directly serving 44 counties, over 340 women and 80 
children. We have grown and adapted as we defined the needs of 
our residents. Expanding our program and opening New Life 
Apartments in 2008 and 2011 have been and is a lifesaving option 
for our graduates. Through our follow up program we have been 
able to document the following outcomes. As you can see, the 
longer we can engage our graduates in a safe supportive environ­
ment the better the odds. The success levels are amazing and well 
over the national averages. What does all this mean? It means 
women are getting better, staying clean and sober, working, 
paying taxes, staying out of the judicial system, being mothers 
and productive members of their communities. Thank you for 
your investment in their future and the future of their children, 
mothers, fathers, employers, friends and neighbors. 

Sincerely, 
Marie Beaver 

Rea of Hope Outcomes based on 157 successful completions 
April 2005- June 30, 2016 

One year post- graduation (137 out of 157 meet this time frame) 
74% Clean and Sober 
78% Working 
88% Living in a safe place 
97% No new pending legal problems 
66% Attending meetings 

Appalachian Power helps Rea of Hope save money on energy 
bills!!!! 

Rea of Hope is partnering with Appalachian Power and engaged in 
HomeSMART Energy Assessments at the residences, Aug. 18. The 
program helps identify areas of the home that may be wasting 
valuable energy by providing an in-home energy assessment. 
"We are proud to help Rea of Hope in this effort," said Zack Bacon, 

Appalachian Power energy efficiency coordinator. "By performing 
these audits, Rea of Hope can save money on their energy bills, which 
in turn can be used by the group to help more individuals." 
The HomeSMART Energy Assessment is available to eligible 

Appalachian Power residential customers in West Virginia. Under the 
program, an energy specialist is sent to examine the home, generate a 
custom report on the home and install simple, low-cost energy 
efficient improvements with the homeowner's permission. 
This basic energy assessment is provided to eligible residential cus­

tomers' free-of-charge. Eligible residential customers can also elect to 
pay a nominal fee to receive a more in depth energy analysis of their 
home. 
The teams from AEP were wonderful and spent hours at each site 
providing $100's of dollars in energy saving light bulbs, shower 
heads, faucets, etc. We are very grateful and look forward to saving 
money and energy. 

Friends of Rea of Hope, Kroger has donated over $3,000 to Rea of 
Hope so far in 2016. And now it's time to re-enroll in Kroger 
Community Rewards! If you have emolled your Plus Card for Kroger 
to donate to Rea of Hope, you MUST re-emoll it during the month of 
August. 
- Go to www.kroger.com
- Click on the Sign In tab at the top of the page.
- Enter your e-mail address and password and click on the Sign In tab.
- Click the "Community" tab, select "Community Rewards" from the
drop-down menu.
- Scroll down and click on "Re-Emoll Now"
- Scroll down and click on "Re-Emoll"
- Enter Rea of Hope - Click on the button for Rea of Hope, 1429 Lee
Street East) then click "Emoll"
- Then just Sign Out

If you are a Kroger shopper and have not registered your Kroger Plus 
Card yet, now is a great time to do so. Register your card on the 
Kroger website and follow the instructions to link your card to Rea of 
Hope. If you need assistance you can call the office or stop in with 
your Plus Card. If you do not have an e-mail address, we can register 
the card for you. It's quick and easy. 

New Life Apartments Outcomes based on 42 successful completions 
June 30, 2016 THANK YOU for helping fund our mission through the Kroger 

Community Reward program. 

One year post- graduation (out 35 of 42 meet this time frame)(un­
able to contact 1) 
92% Clean and Sober 
97% Working 
94% Living in a safe place 
100% No new pending legal problems 
88% Attending meetings 

Resident's Sobriety 
Achievements: 
1 year or more 
9 months-one year 
6-9 months
3-6 months
30 days-90 days

4 
4 
5 
1 

Other goals met: 
Employment 
AA/NA Sponsors 
Graduates 

100% 
100% 

3 

Gllll.S NIGD'I' OU'I' 
Elaine Secrist 

And again .... Our favorite night of the month! We always have such a great time when all the girls go out. Everyone needs a time set 
aside to cast away our problems and just have some FUN! This night would not be possible without all of our great supporters! 
In June, we went to see WV Power play ball on Buck Night. Nothing like baseball and hotdogs on a summer night! Thanks to our 
dedicated board members for making this night possible. 
In July, we had a Girls Day Out as 30 of us enjoyed the water park. Sun, fun and laughter was the theme of this day. Thanks to 1st 
Watch for their amazing generosity donating 30 box lunches valued at over $300 and to our awesome board members for picking up 
the tab at the waterpark ! ! ! . 
In August, it was dinner and a movie. First we enjoyed Mexican cuisine at Rio Grande then walked over to Park Place Cinemas for a 
comedy. Movie night was made possible by Trinity Evangelical Lutheran Church as they donated over $300 in movie passes. Again, 
thanks to our board members for sponsoring another GNO dinner! 

Congratulations to our Rea of Hope grads on their sobriety 
anniversaries and financial accomplishments: 

• Rea of Hope residents received training in the following this quarter; Nutrition and Food
Handling (9 week cycle), and one cycle of Healthy Relationships (resumes September 8th)
• Holly T. ('08) & Glory F. ('08) are both celebrating 9 years of continuous sobriety
• Shervin G. (' 14) celebrating 6 years of continuous sobriety and continuing education at Bridge
Valley Community & Technical College
• Chasity W. (14) on 2 years of sobriety
• Lindsay H. (' 16) - 1 year continuous sobriety
• Krista W. (' 16) - 1 year continuous sobriety

WAY TO GO, WE ARE VERY PROUD OF YOU!! 
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